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I oppose any bill that seeks to eliminate, curtail, or condition any individual’s right to 

vote by mail for any and all Oregon and federal elections. I therefore oppose this bill 

because it seeks to establish in-person voting as the standard method for voting in 

Oregon instead of vote-by/mail. Removing vote-by-mail does not fix any known 

problem in the state’s election processes, builds barriers to voting, and encourages 

less informed voting behavior. Because there is no benefit to this bill, we must 

assume that the goal of this legislation is to reduce voter turnout, which is an affront 

to our democracy.  


